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discretionary with the Board. And such certifications are
normally dealt wich, or I should say such certifications are
made by an appeal Doard normally when a question of novelty
firsct inpreszion is raiged Ly the parson weving this action.
There is also a procedure, Ir. Chairman, which per-

+

mits a liearing DBoard to certify its ruling with regard to a

motion cr matter in a proceceding to the Appeal Board for "aéé
- " -

confirmalion during tive course of the proceeding. And thil hal 6!

P &

Lbeen dore in connection with other proceedings, where, for T

example, in the Palisades nroceeding a gquestion was raised as

to wlhiether a Loard could proceed with a hearing with just two f:

members present. There were mctions and there were briefs "o

filed by the parties with regard to that matter.

Appeal Board for confirmation or for consideration at any rat‘f"

In Loth situations, .lix. Chairman, the matter bf -

certifying to the Appeal Doard is wholly within the discretion

of the Leard itself. And there is no appeal from that ‘;fgﬂf

decision Ly the Board until such t ime as the Board issues its
initial decision, at which time the party deniei may appeal

this matter to the Appeal Board. Cn

.
-

- “)

With regard to the request Ly the thiree petitionors
yesterday which the Board dernied, the petition to lntervcn. o

which the Board denied, in my view there is no new or novuluJ:'

e, I

i "-"}*,




{ baligiin reviewing that matter, myself, I would be of the

O

opinicn that the matter does not involve a certification of a

! . questicn, because there is no real questicn to the Appeal bLoard,
\ ) é liowever, the Loard could, if it so desires, refer
]
5 | its ruling, not certify a question, but refer its ruling to

! &
i =13
! the Appeal Board. ©3But this is a matter within the discretion

-

7 . ©of the llearing Board itsclf and certainly is not a required

.

A 3 s e b
« I prccedure under the Commission's Rules of Practice. Bl
: : J . “'u‘,‘?a.i_i
g | The petitioner in this instance will have an oppor=.
- he PaLi ~ - o b
, tunity to appeal the ruling of the Hearing Board to the ik V.
:' o~
. . : g ] k5 2 e 530 B2
; appeal Toard within the 20-day period allcowed for such appeals ..
.. || after the issuance of the initial decision. '*E1 e
- < R e
)

O 15 | CUAIRN SKALLLRUP: Thank you. S

The Board will go cff the record.

"

(Discussion off the record.)

16 CUAIRMAN SKALLERUP: [he Board has considered Miss
¥ r T By
. | -

Lvans' request in the light of the applicable requlations and -

in its discretion does not believe there is sufficient ground . |-

,,
N"
-
a

End 21 to refer the ruling of the Board to the Appeals Board. a2
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nerxt item of business will be the petition of

M. Krignt?

MR, KNICHT: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I believe tae

i

disposition ¢of thnis macter as we left it yesterday was the Boardi

had deferred any action on the status of our petition pending
cur efforts durirg the course cf the evening to expand and to
make ccnsiderably more specific the latter half of our conten-
tions in our petition, Part 2, page 3, wherein we undertcck to
make som: contentiong regarding the engineering standards with
respect to the propesed reactor.

It is not the position of dMr. Lau at this time or

at any time herezafter to do anything with his petition ath‘rlf}

»

.

than to 2liminate those matters which are not under contention |

and that is the function of the Board and Mr. Engelhardt's
staff, and I am certain that is what we all want to do, elimi-
nate these matters which are not under contention, over which
there is no issue.

On the other hand, we have reams and volumes and
gract quantities of technical data on which it is possible, I
suppcse , to adequately specify in a given number of points
exactly what concerns us by engineering standards.

Those matters to which I refer, the PSAR and all of
the technical data are not technically a part of the record

yet. Accecrdingly, we do not feel that we can accurately




specify any more fully than we have at this stage exactly

what the Petiticner's concerns are gcing to be and are presently!

rn

about engineering standards., We feel that is we are afforded

an Qpp

<

rtunity to undextalke discorsry proceedings, to cross-

Q

sxamine, once these mattexs are part of the record, that we will

then very precisely and very specifically with greater clarity
Le able to delineate precice issuss and eliminate everxything

else that is not relevant.

Ané we stand vulnerzble at any times, now or hereaftaer,

provided the Daard cexmits cur Intarvention as our petition now
stands, to moticns te strike on the gart of the Applicant or
any other manner of elininating those contentions which are
shown to be irrelevant. .
*
with the statement of the issues as we have nze them on page 3
and 4 under Part 2 of our petiticn and in the alternative, if
the Board is not disposed to do that at this time, we would ask
for some time within which fully tc comply with thé exact
specificity requirements that the Staff might recommend and
the Board approve.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Mr, Charnoff?

MR. CHARNOFF: Mr, Chairman, I think we are witnessing

here is an attempt here to, if vou will, develop a standard
ticket for admission inte AEC hearings. There is, as averyone

is familiar, a contest going on, two contests going on up in

Y

N

3
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Michigan involving two cther reactors belonging to a differeat

-

utility. Any exanination -- this applies as well to the

O

Coalitiaon'es peticieon and certainly this particular peint in

y of conten-

r

-
2

) P Mr. Lau's setition -~ is evidently simpl

o

P

o

. - - ) S, P
have peen made in agnother cace.

14 1
(r
[
O
~ |
0]
1
o7
e
L 8

| I think what the Becard has tc ccnsider is whether or
not unfounded aliegations, without any basis but parroted in
4 i some format style is goiiig to be sufficient to allow people
into hearings and then to commence fishing expeditions. If

valeo he

k)
7]

~ ot d - »
Fad - S wandad W

(8]
-~
]

develcp at every

{
(

r. all the

o

o

; hearing in the country; ti

»aople have to do is simplﬂ
1

v "I am troubled by the rlant and here is my ticket of

( ) § 3 | aémission. Now let me start delaying things until I can fin&it;;:

out if there is anything wrong." '
I submit, humbly, sir, that I think a very profound

14 | decislon has to be made by this Board ca this kind of matter-

’ i as it applies to this kind of centention. It is evident that

if there is no specific contention in mind, that to justify

anythiiug other than a statement or statements such as what he

has made here, the fact that screbody somewhere in the country

) . has saia something does not provide a basis in my mind for allow-
9 ﬁ ing hearings to commence without any shred or any scintilia

- : of foundatioa for that kind of statement.

24 ﬁ The Commission’s rules of practice call very

25 i specifically for fair and orderly processes. They call for
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prehearing conferences to determine the matters in controvarsy

well before the hearing begins. This has to be based upon

mattare that are wed in contenticn with some reascrnable
spacificity as prov’ 24 ia Secticn 2.714.
T 't want to restate everything 1 said yesterday

wich regard to the material in item 2 except to express the fac
that T am more fimmly convinced than ever after our discussions
with Avplicant's counsel and counsel for Mr, Lau that we are
dealing with notliing except a totally unfourded allegation which
a8 no wasis n any specificity or any specific detail at all.

There is no willingnese on tiie part of Mr. Lau to prg

vide a single engineering standard that he thinks we should

g

follow that we are not following to support his statement th;ﬁ:
geénerally accepted engineering standards have not been appli;a;
in the design of the reactor.

In talking about the N$SS, he hac not and is unable
to provide a single instance where that particular contractor
has had a history of design and fabricating failures in its
pravious experience with nuclear reactors. He cites a 1969
Fortunc Magazine article, which I have read again, which
simply indicAtes that the management of that particular company

had substantial difficulties in producing reactor vessels on

time.

W‘wﬁ.
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’ny fair reading of that article would show that,
if anything, the safety standards that are enfcrced by the
Itomic Inergy Connmission here were cne of the things that
causeu suistantiel delay.

But it did not indicate in aay respcct that those

factcrs vere nu- bning observed.

2]
1%
th
0
5
e

For my part, I am willing to stipulate now that
that article can be made a part of the record. But there is
nothing in that article that suggests any basis for a state-

icular supplier has had aany history of

)
4

went that that par

design cr fabricating failures.

liov the same thing applies wvith regard 9 the

allegations with regard to the construction manager in this -

w15
+4

case. There is & reference to the fact that somebody somevher

g

said something.

but there is no ability on the part of the Inter-
venor to show, (a) whether there is anvy basis for that
particular statement, or, (b) how it applies in any relevant
way to this particular case, vhere this reactor is just being
undertaken, as compared with whatever the experience was 1
elsewhere, where there are very firm commitments in the
application with regard to the construction program and the
guality assurance program.

It seems to me that if we are to allow Intervenoxa\
: .

P 5

to come in on these kinds of flimsy charges, they have to haﬁt;;'
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the Lurden of going forward and identifying something that is

quite specific so that we know whether there are in fact any

natters in controversy.

o

ithe purpos2 here is not toc let people in and then

yoe

ac: no matters in controversy.

=/
rh

finu out whether there are i
’gain, with regard to the Oyster Creek facility,
1 would simply restate the fact that there is no ability of
the Intervencr here, or the petitioner here, to identify in
vhat recard we might be doing something that was done at
Oyster Creek that might have caused anry difficulties there.
}gain, I would cffer to vou the fact that the

cifficulty at Cyster Creek was the subject of a question by

J

¥
2.

x

-
L
g

the ILtomic Inergy Commission Staff and it was responded tQ.\Ki;A
£

+

it is in the PSI’K, 2nd any exanination of that clearly shows

chat particular problem is gone.

If the Intervenor wants to ask a question with
recard to our use of that material, I would certainly permit °*
that. But it seems to me what we have to do is decide right n
whecher or not the Intervenor has any foundation at all for

the ¢ allegations which would provide a basis for his partici-
pation and then a basis for any discovery.
But to allow discovery simply for purposes of

delay and for fishing expeditions on the basis of noc foundatio

g

<]

—

of fact or no foundation with any specificity would, it soend=_;A

to me, be a violation of everything the rules of practice ¥
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are cesigned to assure does not occur, 2
CHAIRIAN SEALLERUP: lir,., Engelharct?
iR, INCILEPRDYT: Mr, Chairman, this is an administra’

tive proceeding which is being conducted under rules which
irplemant the Zaministrotiive Procedur:s Act of the United
States vhich contro. the conduct of proceedings such as thls;

The basic underlyving tenet of the Administrative .
Procedure Pct and certainly the implementing procedures of
the ltomic Enerzy Commissicon as set forth in 10 CFR Part 2
require that the basic fairness Le applied with regard to the
rights of the pa 155 cc these proceadings.

T think that here in this proceeding we have to

weigh that dcctrine very carefully.

who has a need o, ,provide electric service to the customers

in their service area, and this particular plant will provtﬂi

L 4

such power and it is obviously, from all that can be
Getermined here, something that is needed and should not be
delayed.

On the other hand, we have the prol lemn faced by
th2 petitioner in this proceeding, and that is some vague
concern with regard to the matters specified in his petition _
under Item 2.

As bLest I can determine from discussions with the

g hh
petitioner and his attorney, there is no basis for the concc 1

!

e
¥ 4




Ind ' | ecxpressed at the moment.

They are vaguely concerned, thev have a feeling

b
L
i
-
i
o

may be sowethiing that they should be concerned with, i
i
but they cannot at this time be specific in identifying exactly;

is .

Ww
"
’..1.
ct
’4

The questicn now is shall we pewmit a petitioner
. or Intervenor tn participate in our proceeding or to make

allegarions essentially unfounded allegations and have that = |
)
as a sufficient basis for participating ian the proceeding and
possibly delaving the expediticus cconclusion of the proceeding
by instituting discovery and delay for the purpose of . “'

‘- | decermining whether his vague concerns have any foundation at, |

3

1 2 Y= K
= 3 all. : 8

Or is it the Letter approach to rerquire that an } 3
Intervenor or petitioner have his allegations well founded 6: a}
= | least reascnably founded initizlly and bring them to the
attention of the Board and raise them during and test them
13 out during the course of the proceeding.

The problem that we have here is that we have 10

22+ specific allegations, but only, as the petitioner has indicafeé,

2! f scmething that cannot be specified with any degree of detail | -
i i

22 {! at this time. . %

The only alternative to denying this element of

L]

»
L
e S ——— | ——
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short period of time, nrovided there its no delay in this

proceeding, for the Intervenor or petiticner as he is at the

omens, to narfect thi

elemant of his contenticn and to

1
(&)

provide to the parties and to the Bcard a statement of
specific contentions within a short period of time and to
then go forwar-. with the proceeding on that basis with
opportunity for the other parties to comment on the detailed
specification.

This, of course, would be giving the petitioner

" '

anothey bite, This is the secend -- he ha

U]

alrsady had a

o,

second bite. Ve are now giving hin & third bite of the apple

to perfect the petition or o amend hic petition to intervene. }

-

Mnd I think that there is an open question in ay
mind as to whether at this ctage, with the vagueness of the

-

legations involved, such an ogportunity should be given.

‘-l

But it is scnething the Bozard should consider in
the event that they feel uncomfortable with regard to denying
this particular allegation of the petitioner and removing it
as an iscue in this proceeding.

CEAIRMIAN SKZALLERUP: Mr. Knight?

MR, KNIGHT: I would just remind the Board that
currently two proceedings in Michigan are in process, one of-;

which involves a much more substantial financial consideration

of the Mpplicant than does this hearing, wherein the pro- Q

ceedings are stopped and stalled not at the construction g?‘l
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stage, Lut at the operating stage -- they are seeking an
operating license rather than construction license.
Greatc expense is belng incurred daily in that

o |
-

ctexr., Ve f2el, granted scmewhat vagualy, that engineering

standards are a very pertinent issue in that matter and we

L

feel the same engineering standards that are in issue in that

case are a legitimate issue in this case.
o

)

"%

ind ve {eel that it is much more important to the

public and tc everyone concerned that these issues be iden-

tified and settled at this stege of the game rather than after ]

naving devoted millicns and millions of dellars to

ccastruction, only to have operation delayed at the subsequen

hearing for the operating license. ‘.{5

ané !ir. Engelhiardt.
CHAIRMAIl SKALLERUP: The Board will take a short

reccecss.,

(Recess.)

g 2

.

That is all we would have in response to Mr. Charnofif
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CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: The Board unanimously agrees tha

contention number 1 in Mr. Lau's petition is properly raised

and that ccentanticn nunber 2 is deficient.

However, the Board notes %hat tiiis Petitioner has

.

an cbvisusly direct affacted interest that has been amply demon-

ctrated in his petition, unlike other Petitioners to intervene

in this preceeding.

The Boerd is divided as to whether Mr. Lau should be

zllowed to further amend his patition. A majority of the Boacd

has decided not to allow the Petitioner to further amend his
petition.

Accordinglvas cof now, Mr. Lau is admitted as an

Intervenor.

¥

MR. ENGELHARDT: Mr. Chairman, may I raise a ques-

.‘A

5
j

tien? #Mr. Lau has been permitted to intervene in this proceeding.

Is it for the lirmited purpcse of raising the issue specified-
in his contenticn number 1?7 1Is it within those limitations?
Or is he permitted to intervene on some other basis?

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: The Board in exercising its
discretion determined that Mr. Lau's petition to intervene
be conditioned upon being limited to allegation number 1. The
Board will now consider the petition of the Coalitien.,

MR. KNIGHT: Mr Chairman, might I be recognized at
this point?

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Mr. Knight.
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' | MR. ENIGHT: I would move the Board at this time to
(t) : | certify to the Appeals Board the decision the Becard has made
3 ﬁ here this morning with respect to Mr. Lau's petition as a
(:) 4 d gquastion of new and novel impressicn which I knew is a matter
" f of discration with the Board. Tor the reccrd I wish to make
. | that motion.
t CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP?: Your motion is noted. The
, . Board will act upon the motion and advise you when it has
o acted.
. Would the Applicant and Staf?f counsel care to
respond at thnis time to the moticn of Mr. Xnight? Or take time
.. end respend at a later time? e L
ol ',{h
( ) ::5: MR. CHARNOIT: I would request an opportunity to };:
it . 12 S £ o
.. 1 consider that at a later time, Mr. Chairman. % {SVEPE
E MR. ENGELHARDT: Mr, Chairman, I will defer then until
End 4 - a later time to deal with that point. -
(‘ |
i7 ) ]
% |
i
| SO
;
26 1
i 5
21 4
H oo
' 22 i
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2z |
| :
| 2 | 52
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CHAIRILW SKALLERUP: Now with respect to the

petition of the Coalition, at a prehearing conference held
Hevenwer 23, 1973, a petition te intervene filed by the
Coalition for Safe liuclear Power was considered. The Board
found the petition deficient according to the AEC regulations
relating to intervention. It granted the Coalition the
opportunity to amend the petition.

Amcng the guides set forth by the Board under ALC
regulations was caat the petition should set forth the
incerests of the petitioner, how that interest may be affected
by the Cowmissicn action, and the contentions of the
petitiorner in rsasonably specific detail.

Further, +hat contentions relating to matters outsi

E
- 4 .

of the jurisdicticn of the ALDC would not be considered. khe ¢
Subsequently the Coalition filed an amended petition
for intervention dated Dacember 5, 1970. .
The Board has considered the petition as amended,
in light of the comments expressed by the Applicant, AEC
Staff counsel, counsecl for the petitioner and in the light of
the requirements of AEC regulations. The Board has determined
that the petitioner shall be and hereby is granted leave to
intervene conditioned upon the following terms: The

Coalition is a party to this proceeding, and members of the

Coalition are limited to those appearing in the record of thiiv

hearing as having provided the requisite affidavits. ke

e x
- t—&" "
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“wc, the following contentions numbered as they

appear in the amanded petition are deemed by the Board to be

n

Jaficient under the reqgulaticns of the AEC for one or more of
the fcllowing reasons:

A. liot reasonably specific, not in the initial
natition, not in issue in the proceeding, not relevant, re-
dundant or repetitious. Contentions £zalling into this category
are: 1644), 17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 24, 35, 29, 30,°93%}
32, 35, znd we note there are twve number 36s. The 36 which
The 26 which appears

B. 43 not meeting the recuirements of the Calvert

-
" Y g

26, 27, 28, 34, znd 36(c).

Cliffs conditions:

The following contentions ars deemed properly raised

uncer ALC ragulations as herein after set forth: Number 15,

tCc the extent that the Commission violated its own guidelines

in siting reactors. 10 CFR 100. 16(a), 16(b), 16(c).
As to 16(2) and 16(c), it appears to the Board that

() and (c) are unlikely events unless preceded by failure o(

the esmergency core cooling system as contended in 16(a).

Number 33. An allowable contention for the purpose only of

examing the critical exposure rcutes.

Number 36(b) =--

last word?

L.~ B
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CUAIRIAN SKALLLRUP: Routes, r-o-u-t-e-S.
As to those matters set forth on page 34 of the

Petiction under the term “Reservaticns” --

MR, CHARWOFT: I am zorry, !Mr. Chairman, after

contention 33 wizh your znote, did you mention ancther one?

e
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CHAIRNMAN SKALLERUP: Yes, 363 as in "baker."
MR. CUARNCOFF: Thank you,

CUHIITANL SKALLERUP: 2As to those matters set

forth on page 34 of the petition uncer the term "reseirvations,

inaswmuch as they are a series of questions and not contentions,

as contemplated bLv the regulations, and deal in large measure
with matters cutside the jurisdicticon of the Commission, they
are deemed by the Board to be deficient and as such are not
for censideraticn in this nearing.

Accordingly upder these terms the Co:ilition for

Safe tuclear Powver is dea2m2d a party to the procz2eding.

Before proceeding with thes next item on the aqend‘,

& request has been made by Mr, Samuel lowerth to make a ltnl

» x .

aprearance. ilr. liowerth.
LIMNITLD APPEARANCE OF SAMUEL HOWERTH,

POA‘.A CLIA‘TOLJ ’ 01 IO .
MR, LOWERTH: Jcod morning.

Mr. Chairman and members of the Board: My name i;f
Samuel liowerth and I am a contractor here in Port Clinton,
Ohic. Last evering the Village Register carried an account
of a statement made by Donald Terrill, a Toledo Edisoa
spokesman who is reported to have said that four key ccn-
struction and scientific personnel assigned to tﬁe pronosed

plant already live within the 20-mile radius.

Mr., Chairman, I and other residencs of this uzln

b el

N eon
rospocttully submit that this information is insufficient al

. 1 >

el ¢
2k

"

]
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a guarantee for our safety.
Lefore this facilitv is licensed for opera:zion
by the JLC, we wish to know the following: |
(1) What are the nanes cf the twe ton executive

nucliear pnysicists connectel wiil the cperational phase of

r-

Davis~Dessge? >
(2) what will be th2ir exact address within the i
{
: = S o S " . B
20-mile radius which surrounds Davis-besse? RS .

(3) wWhat will bz the exact terms of their

(23

erployment contract? How long will it last? What financial

penalties and advantages will it contain to assure their

P 2 il

-

presence in our community for a suspended period of time with 9

L ~

2 s ol ? 2,

their families? e 7 ,
- *J‘i“ r

(4) wvhen will the children of these mer, if they “ |
have families, be enrolled in any cne of our schools in our
county? w
Mr. Chairman, we feel that we are entitled to
=
this informaticn as residents, as utility users and as citizéhl.

Ve do not wish to unnecessarily make public display of the

private lives of cthers.

However, the public interest in obtaining an

¢
absolute guarantee of safety makes necessary these disclosnzes'
Mr. Chairman, in closing my remarks, I would like !

to express what I am sure is the belief of all concerned = |
s
citizens of this country, and that is that in questions of
" 3 - : "7."' :
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human life and environment we muzt deal not in probabilities

Lbut absolutes,

‘eyr s e 1 . 3 - - ey
God Le with veu in your decisicn,

{(Applause.) !
s 3

DR. JORDAN: This member of the Board is particular
concernad that physicists are Laing singled out to be sacrifi

shall we say, so to speak.

I vould just as soor it be opened up to bivlegists (-

and other scientists; lawyers, no.

(Lauchter.)

appearance, althougi having been listed as a part of thé-“-
Coalition.

Mrs, Stebbins has indicated to m2 a2 desire to,
shall we say, step out for the moment from her chairmanship
of the Coalition in order to make a limited appearance with

regard to matters that are now no longer in the petition.

I don't know if this is possible at this point. Bué'

1 am expressing her request. \gif
MR. CUARNOFF: We would have no objection tc that,

Hr. Chairman.

-
-

iR, ENGELHARDT: The Staff would have no objoctiou.

-

CLHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: It is an unusual -ituat.toa,
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ahead, lirs. Stebbins.

¥
LIMNITED APPEMRANCE OF MRS, STEBBINS, CHAIRMAN,

HATER.
[IRS. STCZEINS: Gentlemen, I am Evelyn Stebbins,
Chairmazn of Citizens for Clean Alr and Water. This is an

organization of over 400 members and we have approximately

27 different orcanizaticns representel in our membership

i have long been interested ir, to start with,
clean water, Leke Erie, and my concern for Lake Erie is a

broacer concexn, the totality of what we are doing to our

¢ ;!-i
o
§ L ¥ -
g

Our Citizens for Clean Air and Water adopted a

environment. 4

ﬂ;‘ft
position paper last summer and we would like to enter this = |
into tie record.

Citizens for Clean MAir and Vater, Inc., feels that
the following criteria should be met before nuclear power y
electric generating plants are built in Chio:

{1) Pesigns for nuclear plants should be improved
to make them safe enough to be fully insurable by private
insurance companies, and the Price-Anderson Act should be
repealed.

Studies on possible damage that could be caused

by a nmuclear accicdent from a nuclear plant, approximately 58 5

R

160,000 kilowatts, 30 miles from a large city, showed that the

f-;.;:. 5 ’1 4 ®

e W
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could be property damage up to 37 million, 150,000 square miles

of property couid Le affected, 3,400 people cculd be killed,
and an additional 42,000 »neople could have shortened lives due |
to cancer or lerxemia.

fubsecuent studias on a sligntly larger plant,

300,000 kilowattz, showed 133,000 peonle could be killed,

131,000 peopla could receive immedizte injuries, and 245,000 et
; _ s >
paople could have shortene? lives due to cancer or leukemia, ™.
A

No property damage estimates were wade in this
rapor-. This report, incidentally is "The Theoretical s

Possibilities and Comsesuances of Hajor Accidents in Large

Nuclear Power Plants," published by the Atomic Cnergy
Commission in 1857. ‘
The second repert was "Studies by Engineering
Research Institute, University of Michigan, R:garding the
Enrico Ferni Nuclear Plant Loczted Near Detroit, Michigan.*
Because of the risk ¢f nuclear power plants,

private insurance companies would no% insure nuclear plants fo3

s
=9

potential damage, and, therefore, private utilities were 8

e

raluctant to build such plants. In 1957, Congress passed thc

Price-Miderson Act, to be effective ten years, which prov£405

$500 million of insurance plus whatever privata insurance ';@‘

might be available, $60 million, and exempted power ccnpanielf“

for any further liability. Py f‘ﬁ
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1né " Act to 1977. Utility companies testified at hearings that T# jf‘
Ct) - | they would nct build nuclear plants unless this law exempting ;7‘
’ them from loss in case of nuclear catastrophe was extended.
(‘H 4 Designs for nuclear plants shiculd be improved tco

3 rveduce discharge of ridicactive waste to the air to the levels
i 3

3 reconmended by Dr. Gofman and Dr. Tampling, and eliminate

'+ discharges to adjaceat waterways. 4" 1
| . 3
3 The Atcamic Energy Cormissicn licenses nuclear plants’5
&
anc sets standards which pemmit pouer cowmpanies to discharge |-

cortain a2llcewable amcuntsz of radiocactive wantes to the air and

! adjacent waterways.
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eleven other states, fighting to uphold its position that it

has the right to set more stringent standards than tha AEC to

Dietary needs of all vegetcible and znimal life

dictate the intaice of specific elements. Those elements, whether

radicactive or not, will concertrate even in the lowest and nost

o
[

asic foims of life. They are then passed up food chains, such

as the grass-to-ca“tle-to-milk-t-man. A= they progress up these

~

chainz, the concentrations increase, somatimes by hundreds of
thouzands of times.
A study oif the Cclumbia River haes indicat=ad the

radicactivity of the river plankton was 2,000 times greater . -
.

& o BN

PR

than the radicactivity of the water. The radicactivity og;;x
the fish and ducks feeding on the plankton was 15,000 oy
40,000 times grecter respectively; the radicactivity cof young
swallows fed on insects caught by their parents in the rive:-waJ
500,000 times greater; and the radioactivity of the egg yolks
cf water birds was nore than a2 millicn times greater.

We are looking at the same sort of biological e
build~-up in tha food chain which is facing us with our very
unfortunate over-use of DDT. We are at the point now with tﬁél
DDT where a small amount, fcr instance, in a study in Long j?t
Island Bay shcwed .000003 parts per million;each time this 5
DDT went up the food chain it increased to the hundredths : ,{g

part per million, to the tenths parts per millicn, to two

Eg,
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parts per milliocn in the fish; and finally to 25 parts per

million in birds, where we are destroying the repreductivity

of these birds.

We aze faced a: thie time with locking at the same

B T T ————

|

sort of significant facror on this radicastivity. 2As we put
this plaat in in Peort Clinten, you have determined that you
will not consider other environmental faciors; that these are

not important.

+ The Katicnal Environmental Policy Act has reguired f

i

you, has zequired you tc ccnzider all parts of the envitonmenta4
i

3 i

anc yst thir atomic Energy Loard sits here and refuses to

considar the total impact upon the envircnment,

(Applause.) ';;‘ 3
This Pcard is not representing the people. We li <.

in a Demccracy, & government of the pecple, by the people and »
for the paople. You get your power from the peocple. You are
to respect cur wishes. You are to act in our interests for thi
people.

We ars at a point in our environment where our
technological backlash is in a capacity where we can destroy
the entire ability of this earth to support life on this
planet.

Purthermore, in the case of DDT, and this will proﬁ{
ably be proved true many years later, afte: it is too late to

Eok
turn back, because radioactivity can be even worse than the '%an‘.
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Down in Louisiana we have rivers and streams and

areas where there are no longer any young trout. Why? The
distinct possibilicy, wa don's know, we don't have enough
search, bDut the very distinct possibliizy that DODT is

doing this sama thing, that the £ish can no longer reproduce.

I subnit that thi: Board must consider all parts

(8]
3

the environment, that they cannot be so blind as to say,
well, th2 radiacion from this plant is very
anc not think about the radiation that will come from this

1t and th2 next plant'anc the next hundred plants that are
Leing planned. And tha radiztion that is going to come from

2ach and every one cf these fuel reprocessing plants, AaAnd

radiation that is being put intc the water from the long

w5 T

term storage, where we haven't soclved the technology, where the!:

Atomic Inergy Commission says we will solidify the wastas

ard then they go ahead into a project to drill into the ”
ground to pump these radioactive pocison wastes down into the
bedrock, in spite of the fact that seologists have said this

isn't what we should do, there is toc much chance of doing

this. .
Why are they doing it? i 7y

Well, it is chéaper this way. We can't afford to do

thinge that are cheaper. We have get to spend the money to

13 I
=y ('g .:—:’“.. %




Lok ]

.y

]

»

e

.

399

they could probably £ind. They didn't put in a dry tower.

Thay are putting in one that iz going to fog, that can causs

1 zee. them saving, we are inzargsiew in Tae necple
around hera. We live hars too, thsy rold us., Buk ara they
willing to spend == anothar +hing they =2ld us was, you now,
wiy do you want ©0 get javolved in “hisz intervanticn, oacause
you are just going tc cause the people to pay higher ratas.

well, I will tall you hexe way W& a<e involvad. Ve

o= 1 & wu v .w + I - - . & |y I ¥ 2 2y B 2 B B Sy oy, g e . - 5
are involved bscaass we want the 3alast, Tag DesSt posegible

anviroamnent.

Point Zour of our position paper is that tae

o 23 a4 - 43
retnods for disposal of radicastive wastas sioulc o2 in=-

industry, not subsidized by tie Federal Governument.
e radicactivity wastes should be solidifiad and

radiocactive gases should not be raleased into the atinwsphere.

o —— o

SV T

The power companies are saying that, you know, nuclaar power i1s '’

. |
compatilble with the cost of coal power. But what ars all these:

subsidies that the Federal Covernment ie giving the nuclear
pewer industry? If they were acded into the cocsts, thase are
hidden costs.

I think this pretty well covars our pesition == I

left one out, I am sorry.
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The nert item of business will be the petiticn of

Mr. Lau.
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make considerably moxe specific the lotter aalf of cur conten—-

tions in our peciiien, Parxt 2, page I, vwhere.n we ungartec:
make som: contaniions regarding o2 ancineering 8ti..daxrds w

respect to the propesed reacoor.

e o
——

¥+ is not the position of Mx. Lauv ac this time ox

a2t any time hereaiter to do any+thing with his petition othe

than to 2liminate thosz2 matters whichh are not under contention

3 - 3 1 = - ~ - P 5 1" = 1 .
and that is the fanction of the Doard and s, Engeihe

staff, and I am certain that ig what we all want to do, elimi-

0

nate thcse matters which are noc under contenticn, ovar winl
there is nc issuve.
On the other hand, we have reans and volumes and

23

great guantities cf technical data on wiaich it is possible,
suppocse , to adegquately specify in a given nwdsar of points
exactly what concerns us by engineering standards.

Those mattars to which I refaexr, the PSAR and all

the technical data are not technically a part of the record

yet. Accecrdingly, we do not feel that we can accurately

.
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nuclzar power shcould be donz on a linited bhasis, in remcte
3 : v 23833 £
agreas, until Lant Cesi ne axs lmprovad and acological studies
3
or S B o o r raass v~ oo a3 1 a1 Taasges =n -vear '
- - - —e N - - < . SRR - - - -t - e - . eatd £ -~

licensed by tha

‘
V]
\o‘
B
-t
(
{
e
.
-
L
(&)
"
i

nuclear prcogram 'vhicl might ba less harnful., 2nd in the
area of research, we sheould Le loocking inzc cther tyges of i
;

‘i
v I s

electrical powar than just atomic power The possibility oi

using solar energvy is onec.
Thaak you very much for allowing me to express ny
wpinion. "
{Applaussz.;
HR. KNIGHT: Mr. Chairman, the Board has previcusly !

granted !lr. Lau permission to make a limited appearance. We

undertook to seek an amplification of that to make him, to

permit him tc intervene as a parcty. IMr. Lau has indicated to
me hae would also like to make a statement as a limited
appearance, as has just been dcne.

Would the Board entertain that at this time?

CIAIRIAN SKALLERUP: The Board

(Discussion off the record.)

:Qﬁfhki

——— e . ——

will go off the recon?. :




CEAIRIIAN SKEALLERCP: The Board is willing to permit

uzh a statement, Mr. 1 it relatas to

our undesstoncing that was your intzention.
nat 1s my intention.
LLTED APPLUARANCE OF GLENY LAU, PORT
CLIRTCY, OllX0.
pout something thaéb
n the hesring. Actually
icht now and one that is

LAPPRaAning.

PR
is a pessibilicy of what they call a meltdown

in tne raacisr If thie shoul 2n { would like the

o ¥ S -
Apilicantz %o

~hat would happen and dufine waeat they refer tc as the hole to |
' !
Carna and what happens when thiz molten hot metal hits water anq
H
turns intc a bomb. §
how I am going teo telk about scmething I don't
~
Anow anything about from the standpoint of Leing an outdoors
man aand not a hydrologist. I am not aven sure if that is the
rigot word. But I do know that presentliy at the site there are
sowe complications that I will not be able to bring up in my

testimony on what I have bteen allowed to intervene on but

I would like to state now. 1hey describe water tables and
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water supplies tlat are sampled frem 12 to 30 feet Approximatelﬂ

and I nmust say tiat I take the repert, I understand the

FRpOrt te Le that ¢f deseribing trat the flow is towards the
lake, of the uadereroun atax sup: ané that i3 the only
-eltionces OuleXr whan the technical daka. But the truth of

tendencies

o get cry I am sure that thers hae to be some corsideration
during this period of tinme, when mavie the water flows the othed
‘ay into these water supplies that nsy erndanger people in the
surlounéing are

ny allzgations ingo the that wells now ara dry because of .

N
the plant's operatienzl procedures in the vicinity of where the

r2actor is going o be. And we are going through one of the
wottast pericdy that I remenbar in

years and yvears around here.

b
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water when it reverses its —
cycles and goes back into thase water supplies?
Edison or somebody is paying by check to some people
now to have water hauled in. This is a dangerous consideraticn

I do not state thesec hings Lecause of lack of know-
ledge. There ars nany other things that as a layman I Zo not
technically know about, But living close to the site I have a
chance %o exanine i%,

I will not go any further at this time, but I would

s

like those two specific points some “ime in the hearing

! Y




answered.

I I will recess ny ccimants to tae iatervention

problems
s CHAIRIIAN SKALLERU2: Mr. Lau and Mrs,., Stabbins,
|
* it is the intention of th= Doard to get answers to the
: : . . -1y !
guastions you raise in the course »f the hearing and i~ the

eV

o
(

'

a

|
|
\
|
|
thzt the 2pniicant norxr the Commission staff cover vhis F2e o
material, it is ouw intenticn ¢o press for the infcrmetion.’ ‘

- e {
MR. LAJ: Thank vou. &
|
DR. WINTERS: I have becn trying to keep very ; |
{

carcful notes on all of the guestions that have been asked.

MR. LAU: I am sure it is a natter of record.

g
CHAIRIAN SXALLERUP The next item of business ia

the opening statament by counsel for tha AERC Requlatory St afl;‘l
Bafor: we come to that time, we will take a five-miaute ‘ i»
recess, %

MR, ENGELHARDT: Mr. Chairman, just a point of
. ' clarification. b
I believe the next order of business is the opening }"

statement Ly the Applicant. I believe that is the normal

' agenda, just to give the Ipplicant an opportunity to prep we fi%,

| himself, if the Board agrees, before we recess, that shouli

maybe Le clarified,

CHUAIRMAN SKALLERUP: I mede a mistake. The next ;{
ey

,? .
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T 4 CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: The hearing will come to order.
— f
{ \
A z i Mr. Baron?
MR, BAICN Mr. Chairman, T will respectfully request
o ¢ ; at this time before Deginning with the opening wemarks to be !
. $
- permitted tc maka what I weuld censider to be scme procedural
!
s i motions. I bLelieve :this would be the proper time.
- ! CHATR N SXALLERUP: Do these relate to your petition?
3 MR. BARON: It relatas %o the petition; it rel:tes
« to the eatire proucedincg.
CHAIR"aN SHALLZERUP: I think this is the proper time
for such motions
MR. BILRON: Initially I cesperately sought scme
& |
il i iy 4 ey
( \ 2 . @uthorxity within the title 10 for this particular motion. I 0 ‘
J s ~ Es ‘
14 didn't find any in peint, but I think the moticn I am about to
£ |
make will be preoper and well tzken. It pertains to the Board
16 1+ itself, cor

C

oy The Licensing Board is created by the virtue of the
., | Atomic Energy Cocmmission Act, ard of course, Title 10. The

2 ' authority and power given to the Bocard members is qguite similar
in my opinion to the authority and power vested in a Judge

: and jury. It is common knowledve that when a Jude and jury e
- i are to preside cver a contestad matter the parties to that
23 I matter have the right to inguire as to any possible bias,

24 } prejudies, personal feelings respecting the issues. Ioe L

S

o

i

| S sy

4 With all due respect to the three Board members here|
i X -'. ’i
‘ :

o
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assembled, I ans dcing this as an attorney and certainly not on

a parsonal vaszis. I would then request ¢f the Chairman to

firsi yulsa upon vhether I have che rignt tc make such an
inquiry, net only fer tha loclition for Safe Nuclear Pover,
buc ou Bulalf of Ir. Xnicght and his client.
CHAIIN AN SHUALLERUP: I <hink the thing to do is to &
na.e¢ your nocioa and whan .t is out on the tabkle. we 23an take-.
S
wvhat Stceps are appropriate in light of the notion. e

'R OBIAROW: Uy wotion than is to perait the

o

/3 k - [ 4 - - 9 - b -~ -
£ the individual wexrhers of the Board

(p]

Intervenores *tc iuquice

as

o

oW o i pin 73 -, 4 their ossible i n NS
B¢ chiair techuiical Lac CJ cGi nG, chniel PC ssible invelvements

ook, ard that Lyre of matter, te

. 5e

with utility ccupanies a

"

& & : . FE -
iandicaie oy te sgsure tre partias thet the PBPrard membterg have '™

Lo gserscacl kias ¢r sarethisng upor vhich a personal bias o;‘
prejudice might e founded,

CEAITMAY SKILLERUF: Is trat the extent of the
motion?

ARk, BARON: Well, as to specific areas, I have not
ueliineatec them any further., I am sugcesting, thocugh, that
kind of thiag.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: You are raising a question,
would it be appropriate te make such a rotion?

iihe BARON: Yo, T am nmaking the nction., I am

e e Ao

asking you for a raling as to whether I can proceed to do  «

what I asked for pernission to do.

“
o
-
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CHAIRMAN SKALLERI'P: What T cannnt understand is if

the extant of vour neotinn or i< yvem intend to ra2ise

schar matters?
MR, BARON: I wouid probarnly, consulting with i

Mr. Xrigheg, ask beyond that peiat -- T am not going to ask
Loont rour private lives or anythina of that nature -~ ask
about tachiiical backarounds, any coanections with ugility

J : : . 5
sourAanies af such, ary conraclion with comranies manufa *tdring

&®

exr supplying parts to nuclear renctors and so forth.

Paichaps you will forgive ma, stoctholdings in
sompaniens ol that naturs.
I feel %hat there ra%cvers uight be relevant, and

2gair o forgiv

it is desirable that

the motior ba finite. clear =2nd specific.

Paerh2ps you sheuld take serme time with counsel

for Mr. lLau 2nd prepare your motion in writing, sc that we

know precisely whra%t it ig you are talking abocut,

Does counsel for the Regulatory Staff have any
conment to make?
lr. Chairman, it is a rather

NP, ENGELHARDT:

unique motion. It is not specifically provided for in the

provisions of the Commission's rules of practice.
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in2 rules of practice the. .3 an application that if a party
deens the presicing cificer or the Beard in this instance

te pe disqualified, he may move2 that the

(0]
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‘Ihe metion snall be supported by afficavits sstting

forth the aliegeé grounds for disqualification.”

:
w

L
~

“1f tne presiding cfificer dess not grant che motion,

{

will refer it to the Comnission, which will determine th:2

c-s < - - - -~ 2 i
1Zliciency of tne grounds allegecd,

This 15 the gxtant to which the Commission’'s rules

——

rrovide for any sctiop which may be based on information

availenle to a party tc the proceeding, I think what -
( ) : Mr. Ezron is proposing ie tc turn thics proceeding into a -
N
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cit firom the Docrd some possible grounds for a motion, an

uitirate motion to disqualify the Board on the basis of informa-
tion that he mav obtain frem questioning the Doard members as
to the peints ne identified.

But there is no specific provision made for

- | this type of a precedurs in the Commission's rules.

.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Would you care to comment on
=t f the Commission's rules with respect to financial disclosures

on the part of Board members to the Commission?

And matters of conflict of interest?

.. v R !
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of the Coamiszion's vegulaticns, which deals with advisory
acerds and this inecludes th: boards vhich constitute this
scomic Safety and Licensing Board, in which cartain matters
are dealt with.

In addition, I thlnk it is wmore appropriate, as I
look through these, to refer from Part 7 to Part 0 of the
Cemrmission's regulations, which deal with the conflict of

N . - £ N v 4 <
anplovees o the Commiss
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boavds such as the Atomic Safety and Licensing Boaxrd in this

proceeding.

And this does'requi:e the menmbers, individuai‘fi‘

nembers c¢f the Boarxd, to divulce te the Atomic Energy
Commicssion tihe extent of stockholdings and the extent of b
their interests in organizations and activities which might
create a conflict ia connection with *heir designated

activities for the Commission.

5
inceresi requircnents set forth by the Commission for not only

o |
.
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|
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¥ |
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In the case of the Atonic Safaty and Licensing

Board, this aresa is particulariy theroughly examined to assure

oy B 8 e - '~ i o & - " YoV .3 -
THiSe wiere are ac coaflicts with recard to aoldings and
1]
3o = e . b ] - !
Conaectionge with certain industries and -erta n suppliers to

tend to bias any decision that michit L2 made by tha Beard.
I wouvld cecrnmend Part 7, bhut rarticularly Pare @
to i'r. Baron. il S

I think he may find that he will cbtain some of

Salaty and Li ¢ening Board Mlenscys, Lo assure that there is no .
- - »

. - b“.;J fl :

conflict of interest in the cases over which t.'f;ey pteside . s

i

'..Q‘_»".
MR. BARON: Mr, Chairman, I appreciate the L7,

g L

comments Of Mr. Engelhardt. T must adnit that T had overlocked

this particular section. I belleve that on the bagis of what
“¢ has indicated -~ apnd T am sure it is quite accurate -- I will
. . r
withdraw the motion. But pProcead to my second one.
We have heard much conversation throughout the last
couple of days about other actions, other pending licensing

hearings dealing with Plants in HMidland, Palisades, and sc on. f,

1 would move to the Board, pursuant to Secticn 2.716 to consolidate

Or request the Commission to consolidate for hearing this oy

proceeding, along with all such pending procezdings. Of course

that such action would be conducive to the ends of justice.

»a
: 4
*




' h i an wmerely paraphrasing the words of that section now.
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CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Have you prepared a brief in
prep

L a
s,

HAIRIAN SKALLERUP: The lcard would appreciate

"
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your motion.

would counsgel for ths Applicant care to comment on
that motion?

MR. CHARNQFPF: Pending review of any such kbrief
chat might be filed by Mr., Baren, Mx. Chaimman, certainly we

“ould oppose such a motion. Iir. Bzron guoted only a part of

Ssctilon 2.715, which provides for censolidation of two or more # ;

proceedings if the Commission finds that such action will be '
e 2
cenducive to the proper dispatch of its business and to the ’gl

: -
ence of justic

W

We would submit, sir, that this case is sufficiently
differen%, the Applicants here hava no relaticnship to the :
ipplicants in the other cases. The Palisades case involves a
nuclear ste:m supply system which was supplied by a different
nuclear steam supply systems supplier than the one we are using.
The sidland proceeding involves a construction permit involving
a nuclear powe=~ station which has a certain amcunt of common- ‘
ality with this in that the nuclear steam supply system there
is the same as ours, and I believe the Bechtel organization ;sl
involved there, I am not sure. But that particular !acili£§

Y
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is substantially ungiue and different in that it involves the

utilization of steam produced by that facility for industrial

preccasses at Dow Chemical facility. i
i
; i

The s te of the Midland faeci'llty has many characteris-

tics very different than the site for the Davis-Besse facility.

There i3 zo much in the way of substatntial diiferences

weiwaen the sites, betwaen the owners, zand between the intergsts

5

of the applicants in thegse cases with raspect to schedule

tiiat there would not seem to be 2ither an achievement of
iizpacch, proper dispatch of thz Commission's business, or any

azhievemants of aay ends of justice by consolidating those

cases with this particular case.

The intervenors in those cases such as they may be
(D
vHIN
have interests which are uniquely related to those particular -E

5
7

facilities and do not relate to this particular facility.
The Iatervenors in this particular case have interasLs
relatad to is facility, not at all related to the interests;
in bose facilities. And we would strongly oppcse any such J
motion for consolidatien. ’ ';.
CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: Mr. EZngelhardt? :,

{
MR. SNGELHARDT: Mr. Chairman, I think as the noticJ

presently stands, there is insufficient good cause shown for

the granting of the motion. The rules specifically require ihat“

good cause be shown before consclidation. 0 g AR

¥

I think the difficulty with regard to consolidation
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| a mction to consclidate the various hearings at this point is

Lhat the i3sues are so different in ecach of &

-
W
o

“
0

e i v BaEty Ebe Socmoildittion
Wi24L2 45 4ally LA A5 L0I CON30Lilds $39 PN

W

. ’ i Sh s o By
i igsues as of this morning, wiith regard at least

to tue Iantarvenors' contentions and positions, have ncw been

fixed Uy the Doard. These icsues are paculiar to this parti-
cular applicaticn and to this site. 2And I do not believe that

i
»

W
L
)

-5 any basis for grantiag a motion “o censclidate which

e AL o B o R
1izh che proper dispatch of the Commission's

£
8
l...l
?

‘V
Q
()
¢
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v
‘ »

I think that it would really crezte a great deal of
cenfusion and would tend to delay the proceeding, and not P §

B <
only delay this proceeding if it were so granted, but it conldF ;

very well delay cther procesdings. .

-

It. also must be bornz in mind that a moticn for

r

congolidation suczh as this would involve such a new and novel
question as to the effect on not only the Commission's ;
proceduras, but the effect on cther pending cases that it would
be highly doubtful in my mind that the Board would be well
advised to grant such a consolidation motion without certainly
referring the matter to the Atomic Safety and Licensing

Appeal Board under the provisions of the Commission's Rules of

Practice.

Sc on the basis of the contents of the present
: g
motion, which Iir., Baron just made, I feel that it is daficieng‘

.-

- v —
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and finds that it is defective in that it has not complied

with the AEC regulation 2.716, which requires *hat gocod cause

i i Al - scanttAn avaed  Wenuededs s &l i d os ol & o2 1% o

pe 3hown Lo consclidate and further that such action will be
“q e - -~ e T - i -~ le . e : -

conuucive to the proper dispatceh of the Commission's business

and the ends of jucstice.

lioweve: the Board is willing to not rule on the motidn

at this time to provide Mr. Baron with an opportunity to provide

N

brief and cbtain the comments of the Applicant and Staff

"

respect to the brief, and then the Board will act in light

s

¢ R Tagt S .
0Z Taat inioItlatagn.,

“R. EaR0N: I appraciate that, Mr. Cheairman.

i{fores will b3 nade to supply the Board with a brief in the
very near future on the subject. ;?rf~
I would like to proceed with the next item at
this time.
Paraphrasing what Mr. Erngelhardt said, that last -
mot.on was a matter of first impressicn perhaps, perhaps
this whcle proceeding is a matter of first impressicn for me
and cthers herc assembled. And we are, shall we say, groping
in trying tc properly find cur way through all of these
regulations? , #
Iy next motion deals with Section 2,714, Subsection
d. The seccnd sentence of Subsection d indicating that the

granting of a petition to intervene does not change or cnlargo

the issues as specified in a notice of hearing unless othervile
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expressly provided in the order allowiag intervention.

Ladhl 1

inat would sa2em to iadicate

to me, [r. Chairman,

i
yp PR, e e e i aeretian +a e T e t
thiat thia Chaix &S nave some2 wiscretion o go bevond that
e et T yEi~e T racocninrs +has ur et q~i<~o\ +£0 inter’;er )
Mg deiccnio. addLL2C ., - :‘-b"_'at.l-m 2 s Ot FEA LR R D e

was granted anl certain conditicne and limitations were inposed
pon us.  But at this time I would move tha Board, under

the avtaority, or what I deem to be the authority given it

by this section, to enlarge the issues to cover the guestions
raised as te radiation standards of the Atomic Energy Commisgiorﬁ
& e

secondly, ©o cover the issucs of transportation which have been

Taised; thizdly, to cover the issues raised by the National

5,

Environmental Policy Act; to cover tha issues raised by the

y %

% Vi

v St
e

Water Quality Control Act; and I believe fourthly, to cover:'f
the juestions I think raised by the enactment of the e
Cnvircamental Protection Agency. |

If I may gc on, in light of that motion, to then
reconsider our motion to consolidats this acticn or to seek
advice on such consolicdaticn with other similar actions,
regardless of the type of plant. These points which I have jUIﬁ
raised I believe will be found in these other pending actions.

HR. ENGELHARDT: Mr. Chairman, I don't think that
this motion has sufficient specificity to it to pemit an‘

intelligent comment at this peint. This is a matter that I

think th~ intervenor should elaborate on and be more specific

as to just what he considers the issues to be which should b’u~1§¢

SR

T,

”‘,\

b



enlarged, and permit the Staff to comment either in writing v“??
or orally later ia this preceeding as to the scope of what
ae hhas in mind.

I thinl this is matter that without further

clarification would be difficult for at l2ast the Staff to

corment on until it knows exactly how !ir, Baron proposaes to i
enlarge the issues. J VLJ
. [:! :
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iiR, CIARNOFF: I certs nly share the views that

Hr. Engelhardi has just expressad, but let me add some of ny

I wounld note for the record that the Board has

!
. . o - . . & - - . » 4
.ssued tue oxdery granting patition L2 intervene anéd it did i
specily that thcese which arz propar contentions and issues %
in this proceeding and these which are not.

So we ara now talking about past history. 2nd I

would add to that thaht subjects such as those mentioned by

)

P e TR o 4wy e =~
My . Baren hav

~

» zlready been considered either in other cases
cr by the Commizsion specifically. AP E
For sxample, on Part 20, the Cemmission has express)

in the Calver: Cliffe decisicn defined that which is proper

]

nd that which is inappropriate for challenge to Part 20 in.
a licensing proceeding as distinguished from & rule-making p
proceeding.

There have been & number of cases, including the

Nerthern States lionticello case, where the Board specifically

excluded consideration of issues with regard to transport cf |

spent fuel from the facility on the same grounds that this

Board did.

With regard to the National Environmental Polic:y.ﬁ_1
it o}

Act, the Commission's rules published on December 4th made

-
< -

% b R :
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e
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iR. ENGELHARDT: Mr. Chairman, I think the motion
could well Le interpreted as a motion to scme extent for

reconsicderaticn of the Board's order alleowiang the intzrventcion

ilowever, I do not believe that I have sufficient
information on the intenis of Mr. Daren's motion to make a
conment at this time and I think i+t would be appropriate, if
he Bcard so desires, that he be given an cpportunity to
lay out his contentions in a written motion so wa know

exactly what he has in mind and we can then deal with the

™
o1}
o+
I3
(o)
L1
=
o
4]

uch a way as to be helpful both te the Board and

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: The Board will go off the &
¥

-

record. o FEE
(Discussion off the record.) ¢
CHAIRMAN SXALLERUP: The hszaring will come tc

order. )

Thz Doard in acting on Mr, Baron's motion recalled;
that Mr. Baron raised 2.714(d) in connection with his state-
ment in support of granting the petition for leave to inter-
vene, the amended petition that is. ,

And the Board has considered all of the issues that
Mr. Baron has raised in this motion, except for one, namely,"

that these issues should be consolidated with like issues iﬂ:r

other proceedings.




Accordingly the Board denies the Coalition's motion
and makes this further comment. that if with respect to
consollidacing these issues with cther issues i3 concerned,

re - v I - : - = . s e - Ty o= 4 : Y- 3
dr. Baron micht want to considexr inciuding that in his

previcus motion for which the Board nas reguested a brief,

¥

MR, BEARON: Mr. Chairman, if I may then move On ~=-

MR. CEARINOFF: Excuss me, Mr. Chairman.

Just a matter of procedurz I think here. Before
Mr. Baron goes cn, if we ars going to be visited with briefs

. - - . . . - :
tad, I take 3. tir. Baron is

34

for wvhich ceplies will be iav
appearing on behalf of the Coalicvion, anc Mr. Knight is

appearing on behalf of Mr, Lau, I think it would be helpful_:;.

for the record if both gentlemen were invited to make fnli:;;;;;;
appearances ¢on the recerd with their addresses, so we woulda%%
know whexre we micht address them.

CHAIFMAN SKALLERUP: Mr. Baron, didn't you make
vours at the prehearing conference?

MR. EARON: I did at the prehearing and I believe
also at the openrning of this hearing.

CIAIRMAN SKALLERUP: JAnd Mr. Xnight did when he
first appeared here.

MR. KNIGHT: Yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP: I believe it is in the

record. ..t B
MR. CHARNCFF: I am.sorry, I think that is correct.|
40 ' N E iy e B
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I apclogize, lMr. Knight.

But I don't believe we have Mr. Baron's address.
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i ! CHAIRMAN SKALLECRUP: Well, Mr, Baron, repeat it

again.

PO

¢ ¢ 930 Keizh Building, Clevaland, Chio 44115,
CHAIRMAN SHALILERUP: Teleghiong?
MR. BARON: The telechcone nurmber is, I believe,

arca code 216-7€1-385€C. I will “e happy tc hear from you.

o

$ ﬁ At this time, lNr. Caairman, I wish tec address my
remaxks te somathing which is & basic and almost integral part
¢Z our being capable tC fatyy c¢n with these nroccedings; and
that is with regard to the transcript itseif. I know guite
' ‘ wall the terminology of Section 2.750. I know gquite well the
v+ '+ sost of the stenotypist and the transcribing of tha daily
secord.
With all due respest te the stenotypist, I couldnt
help but snile vhen she handed me2 a copy of the coantract end -

I noted the cost o. haviry the daily transcript preparsad. I

an sure the costs are well deserved, but we find ourselves in a

o position, as I am sure many, many other Intervenors have found i
|

themselves to be in; we canaot afford it.
é Now this is a subject which I discussed at gre:t
25  tength with my clients and explained to them quite clearly
24 l the necessity of haviag such a document available.. I know thnt'
25 | the public library here in Port Clinton is given a copy to :

bt



jb2

P

Y

i
;!

i
i

pest for public censumpiion. And I believe that a second copy

423

is sent ¢o Washington for public perusal. 2as much as I like
?Port Clinten, I find it =5 be a very cemioxtable, guiak town;

- 1 . »u . . s @ o P - = db " > e s
vazortunately the 1ihram's howw: JUst fhout coinecide with the

T i o S <& - e o preny T T e ¥ o M . B v g %9
hourz that this \CaSiRg goes on. And I don': wlon8 thevy will

- -

give me a night igy 8¢ I can go in afrer the hearings are

concluded here 52 T sar then loox at the Frecading day's rosted ;

So dospita s provisions of fection 2,750 and !
nopefully wicsr +he droevisiens of Sectimn 2.718, *he Chaix eon
sonRnew find ‘s way to ordes tiat a copy be made wellabla

-

tC us. With all eandor, I have Zamiliarized wyself with a

rethod used in anotiar Juricdiectien to accomplish the result ﬂg

that I am sezking, and that was, Lo make avallable the copy

et would eithew G0 €O the publis library or & e Commission |
’ i
to the Intervenor on the affidavit of the Intarvennris counsel

thaat in che event Soemeone from tha public wanted it, he would
certainly de everything in his PoWer to get it to that indivi-~ |

‘
'
dual.,

If this can't be done, Mr, Chalrman, I really don's !
Kaow what we are going to do as to being fully and adequately ;
Prepared to go ahead with each day's pProceeding. ;
CHAIRMAN SKALLERUD: The Boaxdwill 9o off the reecrd

|

(Discussion off the record,)

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUD: The Board would wish to confar

|

.

i
o }

+
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- with counsel for Mr. Lau, Mr. Baron, the Stff counzel and

- Applicant's counsel.

- public would want to see that transcript, there would be in!dr;~

\

- Y. -~ - -
(Banch Confzrs :ca.)
= X ln PR I =

COTRZM SKALLERU?2: Mr. Saron, in light of the

cenference wa have had, woull you considsr withidrawing your

e

notion for the time keing?
MR, BARON: Yes, 2ir. One mor:z time, Mr. Chairman.

HAZRM2N SKALLELU

LIY]

: I would 1like to inform the aud

1]

ience what happired here, Wa were exclozing the possibility

o~
v -

sl 34 " . | Ry et Tok ! . 32 & ' itk 33
providiag councal for the Intsrvenors with the publie copy

now malns setut to the Ida Rupp Librazy here in town,

énd wita the understanding that in the event any people of _
gt A
maticn at the liprary of how to zet a hcld of the transeript,

and there wouvld be an cbligaticn on the part of the attorney

- having the transcrip:t at thet time to make it available o -

members of the public.

|
i
i
ti
i

i

I am informed that this has cccurred in pricr
proceedings, and that it has worked and we are going to give
it a try this time.

Mr. Baron?

MR. BARON: Mr. Chairman, I respect the time that has
been given to us in these procedurzl matters. I respect the

preparation and the effort that has been made on behalf of the

T

" oo
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t
matter, so th All parties have an equal
Standing of whatwe 2+€ Taiking about, 1let me suggest that
is the dgenda we would follow:
First, the opening statemant ; splicant’ COunsel,

the Summary and oral statement by i Cpening Statement

|
|
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] !by AEC staff counsel, summary and oral statement by AEC staff,

|

!

b5

offering in evidence of the application and other docw.ants

-~ '
"

spacified in Section 2.743-~C of the Coamissica’'s Rules of

—— ——

i £irst Mr, Baru. if this is 2n zcourats understanding of your

motion and thea i it is, I would ask the Zrnlizant an? tha

-

End 15 counsal for the Comudission Staif to comment.
Segin 1. : MR. BAROW: The outline which you just described,

A ——— A - . oy + s

I have no otjection to. I am ass: ming that at the conclusicn,

2% what poirt there would bs scme type of recess -—- I shoulda't

l
f
!
€2y recess -~ I should say adjournment for some geveral weeks i
" l
" ‘2‘ 2
- .2 || ©F periazps months hence, whatever the Board leems appropriate.i }-
i " - !
i/ PGy . i)
That is my moticn. 5,
x|
’ |
CHIAIRMAN SKALLERUP?: Would i: be possible, Mr. Baron,
|
for you to state in your metion the tims that vou are requeatingk
. MR. BARON: 1In dizcussing %his with Mrs. Stebbins, g

since I nust rely upon her as to the source of “ne engineers :

i

| and technicians, and she having consulted with Dr. Oster, from g

whom we had articipated receiving much support in that ares, i
j it has been indicated to me now and before that we had in mind

ninety days.
CHEATRMAN SRALLERUP: Are you asking for nirety days?

MR. BARON: Yes, sir.

.
- ——— . S ———o—

CHAIRMAN SKALLERUP:

. -
B r—
-




g§ from the Agplicant and the Staff.

]
(\) MR, CHARNOFF: M-, Chairman, first, may I obtain

Y ned B3 anded

R e e e - A

d? A5 I see it, looking at tha

" 3 - - o= . o 1 Ao} "h = AR P osam Sy en - Yem ¥ - < -
i \ ':;Q:.G.; DA'..;.C«: LR L} e &tal & LT AT L ad - .'.’Qu..'..?q. }’3‘1 were

. . . . .

propoging to cover items 4, 5, 4, 7, 11, &, and I did not go
further,
We would propcze thet we certainly proceed with

items 12 and 14, perhape without the crogss-exenination if there

be zn adjcurnment; arnd perhaps the Stai?f would wiah to go

15
"
e

I don't think ary of these matters take that long,
becausa much of this testimeny is in writing and we can produce
t‘.
. ‘- it rather quickly.

ninety days, I guess I have oue word: oObjection - and a very
y strong cne. It geagms to me that what I unlarstood Mr., Baron
to say was that he was looking to Dr., Ostaer to help with

i

cbtaining witnesses. A number of witnesses that were mentioned

by Dr. Ostar as potential witnesses in the statement here made

by Vicki Evans I guess, relate -—- my knowledge of those persons '--
; i
to the area cf Part 20 challenges, rather than the matters which

)
[ w

., || are admitted contentions for consideration in this hearing.

If that be true, then it seams to me no recess oOr

-t ‘

PR

P x no adjournment at all is required because we need not have an #

@ .. 1+ adjournment to muster witnesses for issues that are not before

"

51
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this Board. So that I would think that again this underscores
the general cbservations I have been making hers that wz are

T Y
a8alin

*
{te ]
.
.

‘ ™

& Intervanors whe xrally have not done any prepara-
tion at this poiat.

Cn the other hand, 1 am sympathetic particularly to
both Mr. Baron and !Mr. Knight whio came into the prooceeding

-

themselves rather late. I would proper thet we gc as far as

we can, *aking ecrcss-examination teday. If it turns out they

re not at all prepared to precead with cross-examination, I

chink we could carxtainly talk in terms of an adjournament to

But iZ we are talking abour an adjournment beyond

-
- ca -
tiaat, then we are talking about very severe penalties to the % P
ok .x'

Applicant without any showing that the adjournment will be of

1]

any material benefit to the Intervenors.

I reccenize that the second week from now 2nds on™”
Christmas Pay ané I understand the difficulties that would y
have for all of us, But I would like to make it a matter of
reccrd, perhaps many persons sitting immediately behind me
wiil grimace when I say this, that the Applicant would beseech
you that if we have an adicurnment, that we resume either
next week or the week gfter, and if that not be possible, even
the following week; that is the week of the 28th.

We earnestly would put before you the fact that

there still is no showing of what the Intervencrs would expect

PO

£§:
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to do at this particular time that is relevant to these motions;

1

e T———

2 | that any procseding of this matesr invelves a Lalancing of a

M s & = .. - 5 onba s B 4 - . 4 . - I ELTLE
dwpstantial number of interesss incliuding chese

& v Qr of course arnd ourselvas an

ja
o
o
L5
L]
i
H]
r
©y
et
1]
N
{

And a delav

¢, At Lhis point should e, if it i3 to be given at ail, should
h -
s ! ba extremely minimal. 3
1 think that is 2ll T caen say at ¢<his noenc, Mr.
5 ‘ Chairman. T might wish to zpeak to this again if it appears

i

End 15 4 | like we zre talking sbout envthing clse then a week or two.
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MR. Mr. Chairman, I think that in all |

ECLGELIARDT ¢

fairness to the Tntavvenors they should Le given a reasonable
p J

pericd of tine in which to prerare for cross-exanination and

foxr preparation of their tescimony

I vonder suggestion with regard

tc thies nattor?

Possilly iir. tirate of the time necessary

-~ » L -
SRAXOR 3 €5

LC propare his case wag basced on conversations tiat nay have

becn neld prior to the Bpaxd's ruling on the extsnt of his N
'

AU Lr tic extent of haz participaricn in this proceeding.

Wi 1 30, whethar it might Le possible for /ir. Baron maybe

uring the lunch recess to consult with his client and go .= &
=;§Ff@
e

over the issues that have been permitctad 4o

be raised by this &

petitioner in the petition, %o deteraine whether the 90 days 4

rially a realistic time nr wiether that could be shortened,

v i

in which case we might be able o come to soma aceoommodatian
as to what is a reasonable period of time, possibly something

between the dates that have been sugeested by the Applicant

and tae dates that iave been proposed by !r. Baron.

It seems to me that 90 days at least at this peint
is an unreasonable leagth of time. I wonder ir next week would

not be equally unreasonatle in the context of where we are in

i
this proczeding at the wmoment.
I think maybe some discussion by Mr. Baron with hicg
client might clarify this point and we might be able to xtaeh ;
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someg accommedation with regard to whet is reasonabl: and fair

™

for the prasentat.on of evidancs by all of the parties.

dR, DaR0N: T certainly will talk with lrs. Stebbins

I would like to nake one okservation, Mr. Chairman,

related o yestarday. With all due r2spect to Mr. Charnoff,
whe Applicants filed an application a year ago, over a year

age =0 congstruct the plant, for a2 license tc construct the plani.
(ney knew erectly what was contecined in Title X as to the
possibllities of Lntexverticn., With all of their capabilities

and wita all thelr astuteness and with all of the wizdom that

e

18 amassad in thoir execuctive offices, it would seem to me they|
o e S

e A
should have anticipated that some effort to intervene might .. 4™
o :

Cespite sucn opportunity to anticipate this kind of

yesterday, to start putting up a site. They took that gamble,
that is the word I used vesterday. They didn't have to.

They could have sat on their hands and waited until such time
as they had that license in their pocket. i

I can appreciate the fact that there are hundreds of

|
|
i
|
thing, they elected to go aheac at their own risk, as I said °
man employed out there. I can appreciace the fact that

highly trained technical and skilled men are hard to find. Ij%ﬁ*




.

-y e 432 1